Incidents of Theft, Criminal Damage and Burglary on the Parkfield Estate.

Following reports, at the meeting held on 14th December, 2004,  of vehicles being vandalised on the Parkfield Estate  the Swinton Neighbourhood Sector Sergeant contacted the complainant  who made mention of three incidents  of criminal damage to motor vehicles that occurred overnight on Saturday 18th / Sunday 19th December , 2004. There was also a Theft from Motor Vehicle overnight on the 14/15th December and a previous offence of Burglary.

These incidents have been reported to the police for investigation. The Sergeant has also tasked the Sector Officer for the estate, PC Gary Campbell,  and also the PCSO's , Jane and Nicola,  to give a physical, Hi - Vis uniform presence on the estate, and  to make enquires amongst the residents in the community, to identify the person(s) responsible for these offences and to then take the appropriate action.

The Sergeant mentioned to the complainant  that he was hoping this spate of incidents was a 'blip' and not the start of series of incidents. He was  aware, that on the 18th / 19th December 2004, Sector Officers and the PCSO's were dealing with youths acting in an anti social manner on Victoria Park, Swinton, and that the group of youths involved had gone onto this estate, where the above mentioned damage was subsequently caused.  The Sergeant is  pleased to report

that there have been no further similar incidents reported since the 19th December 2004.

On another positive note, PCSO Jane Kirkman witnessed graffiti

being caused to the Agora Football Pitch, on the 8th December 2004. This male was detained and interviewed and has subsequently been reprimanded for this offence.

Swinton Sector staff will continue to monitor these incidents and give

attention to the estate and Victoria Park.

